
Dear CAR 
 
I want to respond to the draft declaration of S23 coordination parameters. In particular I want to 
point out that in the absence of a final planning grant to the relevant action application by daa the 
S23 night flights plan should be created on the basis of limiting flights to 65 per night. This is as per 
condition 5 of the planning permission granted for the north runway.  
 
The clear intention of that condition was to limit the night flights at Dublin Airport all year round and 
not just over the 92 day summer period as is suggested in the CAR draft declaration.  
 
Regards 
 
Stephen Smyth  
 


